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To, -
Drugs Controller Gene}/al)élndia),

Directorate General of Health Services,

Central Drugs Standard Control Organisation,
(Public Grievanice Cell),

FDA Bha

-

Sub: Public grievance; of Mr. Umeshchandra Barkur related to adverse
drug reaction of drug Rokfos IV infusion (Zoledronic acid (5mg/100mI)
manufactured by M/s. Cipla Ltd., Verna Industrial Estate, Verna-Goa.

Ref. Nt.). =Your letter No.PG/90/ADR/ROKFOS/2018/DCGI dated 17/01/2022

Sir,

~This has reference to your above referred letter on the subject mentioned above"

wherein, you have requested to examine the matter and take appropriate action under
intimation to your office and to the complainant. L _

In this regards, it is informed you that this Directorate had received a complaint
from Mr Umeshchandra Barkur on the said subject via email on 01/01/2018 regards
Rokfos Injection, B. No. V40056, Mfg. date 02/2014, Exp. Date 01/2016 manufactured
by M/s. Cipla Ltd., Verna Industrial Estate, Verna-Goa; almost two years after the expiry
of the product. The Manufacturing firm was inspected on 11/01/2018 by the Inspecting
Officer of this Directorate to investigate the complaint with respect to quality issue and
to verify any non-compliance of ‘Schedule M of Drugs Rules 1945,
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No non-compliance was reported on the part of the manufacturer; except that
the firm had failed to report ADR to this Directorate in violation of sub para 2 of para 28
of Schedule M of Drugs Rules, 1945. Firm was issued Show Cause Notice (Copy
enclosed) and on receipt of the reply from the firm and submission Fﬁade that in future
all ADR cases wili be intimated to this Directorate along with CDSCQ and PVPI; no
action was inititated against the firm and was warned in the matter. (Copy enclosed).

Further the matter was intimated to your office vide letter no. 31/DFDA/4AI2017 -
18/117 dated 04/04/2019 & 31/DFDA/4A/2017-18/1235 dated 29/05/2019 (Copies
enclosed). Thus you will appreciate, that this Directorate has acted promptly on the
complaint; and taken necessary action in the matter.

This is for your information.

Yours faithfully,

(Jyoti J. Sardesal)
Director, Food & Drugs Admn.

Enclosed :- As above.

Copy to:
Mr. Umeshchandra Barkur,
A-15, Neeta Apartments,

haphekar Bandhu Marg,
_ Mulund, East Mumbai 400081
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